The Lyerly Town Council met for their regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, January 10, 2017 at Lyerly Town Hall. Those in attendance were:

Josh Wyatt, Mayor
Ellen Wyatt
Robert Thompson, Jr.
Gwen Fisher

January 10, 2017


The meeting was called to order by Mayor Wyatt at 7:00 pm.

Everyone welcomed by Mayor Wyatt.

New Business:

Financial Reports – No Discussion

Approval of Minutes – Ellen Wyatt made a motion to approve the December 6th Meeting minutes. Robert Thompson seconded. All in favor.

Proposed 2017 Budget – Mayor Wyatt said that all council members should have a copy of the proposed 2017 Water & General budget. He said that we will have a public hearing on Monday, January 23rd at 1:30 and then have a called meeting on Tuesday, January 31st at 7:00 to adopt the budget.

Resolution to Adopt the Chattooga County Pre-Disaster Hazard Mitigation Plan – Mayor Wyatt said that we had already adopted this plan around 2010 or 2011 and they have just made a few changes. The state requires for it to be updated periodically. Basically all this is is saying that we are ok with them updating it. Robert Thompson made a motion to approve the Resolution to adopt the Chattooga County Pre-Hazard Mitigation Plan. Gwen Fisher seconded. All in favor.

AirMedCare – Mayor Wyatt said that we have a representative from AirMedCare here with us. Stephanie Trautman introduced herself to everyone. She had a meeting with the Fire Department last night. She handed out a pamphlet and she explained that for $55 per year, a household would be covered if someone had to be air lifted to the hospital. With the $55 per year membership, AirMedCare would cover what your insurance doesn’t. This would include everyone in your household, not just you. She talked with the Fire Department yesterday. Ellen Wyatt said that it does sound like a great service. The council discussed the Town paying the membership fee for the Fire Fighters and Town workers. Ellen Wyatt said that the council needs to look at the budget and see where the funds would come from and if there is room for it in the 2017 budget. For 13 people, all fire fighters, mayor, council and water employees it would be $715 per year. Ellen Wyatt said that she would like to table the discussion since the 2017 budget hasn’t really been discussed yet. Mayor Wyatt said that they could look at it and make a decision at the next meeting. Stephanie Trautman said that she would come back to the February meeting. 
Mayor Wyatt opened the floor to the public at 7:52.

Ellen Wyatt made the motion to adjourn. Robert Thompson seconded. All in favor.
Meeting was adjourned at 7:53.


__________________________			______________________________
        Mayor					      Town Clerk
